
ORIENTATION EDITION 

APRIL 2020 

Volume 25, Issue 1 

Conroe  Independent School  District  

Principal’s Corner by:  Paula Klapesky 

Principal 

Paula Klapesky 
 

Assistant Principal 

(for 2020-2021) 

To Be Determined-5th 

Stephanie Johnson-6th 

 

Counselors 

Marianne Mote-5th 

Terrie Rascoe-6th 

Mitchell Messenger 

Mitchell Intermediate 

6800 Alden Bridge Drive 

The Woodlands, 77382 

 
 

Phone     (832)592-8500 

 

To Report an Absence 

  (832)592-8516 

Fax         (832)592-8518 

Clinic     (832)592-8457 

               (832)592-8525 

 
Transportation Department 

 (832)592-8800 

A True Learning Community 

Check out our campus web site at: 

http://mitchell.conroeisd.net/ 

Be sure to bookmark this site to retrieve  
the Mitchell Messenger in the future. 

Mitchell Calendar of Events 
 

May 4 

4th Grade Orientation Presentation, 

Fine Arts Presentation, & Enrollment 

Intentions emailed to parents  
 

August 10 

5th Grade “Meet the Teachers” for 

last names:  

5:30-6:15 p.m. - A-G 

6:15-7:00 p.m.  H-O 

7:00-7:45 p.m.  P-Z 
 

August 12 

First day of school  
 

August 27 

5th Grade Parent Information Night 

(LC-specific times)  
 

September 1 

6th Grade Parent Information Night 

(LC-specific times)  
 

September 7 

School Holiday  
 

September 10 

Parent Information Night for Band, 

Choir, and Orchestra  

     6:00-6:45 PM-Band (Commons) & 

             Orchestra (Room 128)  

     7:00-7:45 PM-Choir (Commons)  

The Conroe Independent School District does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, sex, disability, or age in its 
programs and activities and provides equal access to the Boy Scouts and other designated youth groups.  The following persons have been 
designated to handle inquiries regarding these non-discrimination policies:  Title IX Coordinator, 3205 W. Davis, Conroe, Texas 77304; (936)
-709-7700 and the Section 504/ADA Coordinator, 3205 W. Davis, Conroe, Texas 77304; (936) 709-7670. 

     The next milestone in your childõs 
educational journey is about to begin. Your 
child will begin intermediate school as a new 
fifth grader at Mitchell Intermediate School. 
For many families, this transition may be a 
return trip an older sibling has already 
experienced. For others, this may be your 
oldest child to attend Mitchell Intermediate. I 
can assure you, as the principal of this 
exceptional school, we will do whatever it 
takes to make the next two years in your 
childõs school career positive ones as we 
continue our quest to junior high school.   
     The transition process for every fourth 
grader is quite extensive. While this year is 
quite different from other years due to distance 
learning and remote learning plans, we are still 
in the process of making plans for our incoming 
5th graders. I have conferenced with all of the 
fourth grade teachers, principal, assistant 
principal, and counselor from each of the 
feeder elementary schools:  Buckalew, Bush, 
Galatas, and Powell to learn more about our 
future Mitchell Mustangs.  
     Information regarding elective options will 
be disseminated electronically at this time. We 
anticipate being able to conduct more thorough 
instrument evaluations closer to the first week 
of school. 
     One of my favorite events is the day your 
child visits Mitchell for 4th Grade Orientation. 
While that canõt happen now, we will still plan 
on òMeet the Teachersó so you and your child 
can tour the school. I will, instead, send an 
electronic version of the orientation. 
     You wonõt want to miss our annual òMeet 
the Teachersó event on Monday, August 10. 
Your child will have the opportunity to show 
you their new school, meet their teachers, pick 
up or purchase Mitchell spiritwear and school 
supply packages, and open their new locker. If 
you are unavailable on August 10, your child 
will receive their LC placement on the first day 
of school.  
     We look forward to meeting you and your 
child. Please donõt hesitate to contact us if you 
have any questions. We are looking forward to 
an exciting excursion with you and your child. 
Have a memorable summer vacation!  
 
 

Paula Klapesky 

Summer Office Hours 
 

July 20-August 11 
9:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m. and  

1:30-3:30 p.m. 

 
July 28, 30, August 4, 6, 11 

9:00 a.m.-12:00 pm and 
1:30-6:00 pm 
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CLINIC INFORMATION 

     We are so fortunate to have a full time nurse 
on staff at Mitchell Intermediate. Our nurse will 
be accessible to all students and their health 
needs.  
     In the interest of safety for our students, 
Conroe ISD policy dictates that no medication 
for students will be transported either to school 
or returned home with the child.  If it is 
necessary for your child to take medication 
during the school day, it is the parentôs 
responsibility to deliver the medication in its 
original container to the school clinic.  This 
policy is directed for all types of medication 
which includes prescription and non-prescription 
such as Tylenol. The nurse will also have you 
complete the ñMedication Permission Formò. 
Please contact the school nurse for any concerns 
with delivery of medication and clinic hours. 
Just a reminder, please check the expiration date 
and the recommended dosage for all medication. 
     We appreciate your assistance in these 
procedures for the safety of all our students.  
Please feel free to contact the clinic for any 
concerns or questions at 832-592-8457. The 
nurse will be available during ñMeet the 
Teachersò on August 10 to accept medication 
from parents and complete the ñMedication 
Permission Formò. In addition, if your child has 
a serious health condition, please bring a written 
summary of the health condition that includes a 
treatment plan and directive, preferably from 
your childôs physician. The nurse would prefer 
all critical cases be brought to her attention prior 
to the first day of school.  

Counselorsõ Corner 
By:  Marianne Mote and Terrie Rascoe 

 

     The counselors at Mitchell Intermediate are here 
to help.  We meet with the students individually, in 
groups and through our classroom guidance lessons 
during the year.  We cover many topics from test 
anxiety to staying on track.  We try to give the 
children information that helps them develop into 
successful, independent students.   
     As you make the transition to Mitchell 
Intermediate, we thought you would like to know 
how things work.  If after things have gotten into a 
routine, say three weeks or so, and you have a 
concern or question about your childôs grades, 
homework or what is going on in class; you will 
want to check the teacherôs Canvas course or your 
childôs planner for more information. Check Student 
and/or Parent Access. Next contact the teachers via 
email and try to get your questions answered. If you 
still need further clarification, contact the teachers 
directly to set up a conference. At Mitchell 
Intermediate, we donôt schedule mandatory parent 
conferences as many elementary schools do twice a 
year. Parent conferences can be scheduled by the 
teachers or parents. This could be a phone 
conference or face to face. If after that conference 
you do not feel like your concerns were addressed, 
you should then contact the grade level counselor or 
assistant principal. We would be glad to meet with 
you and the teachers to help resolve any concerns 
that you have. So to review:  
 

¶ Check teacherôs Canvas course 

¶ You and your child can review their planner  

¶ Your child can check Student Access 

¶ You can check Parent Access 

¶ Email teachers  

¶ Set up a Parent/Teacher conference  

¶ Contact grade level counselor or assistant 
principal 

Mitchell Intermediate PTO 
     The Mitchell staff and students are very fortu-
nate to have the support of the Mitchell PTO. Mem-
bers of the PTO help by: 
Å Volunteering during school activities 
Å Maintaining garden areas 
Å Providing special treats and luncheons for the facul-
ty 
Å Organizing fundraisers to support students and 
teachers with instructional materials and field trips 
Å Submitting articles and photographs to local newspa-
pers 
Å Assisting with textbook distribution 
Å Supporting students and teachers in the classroom 
Å Creating the annual yearbook 
     For more information, feel free to visit the PTO 
website at: 
Mitchell PTO Website   
www.mitchellmustangspto.org 

5th Grade òMeet the Teachersó  
Monday, August 10 

Please attend the session 
indicated by the first letter of 

your childõs last name. 

A-G  5:30 -6:15 PM  

H-O  6:15 -7:00 PM  

P-Z  7:00 -7:45 PM  

http://www.mitchellmustangspto.org/
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Frequently Asked Questions 
¶ What are the school hours?    
Classes begin at 8:50 AM and end at 3:55 PM. However, all 
students need to be in the building no later than 8:30 AM to 
prepare for the day and put their backpacks/lunches in their 
lockers. Doors open at 7:45 AM for students attending before 
school activities or tutorials. All students arriving to school in 
the morning will enter the building through the gymnasium 
doors. Students may not be dropped off prior to 8:00 AM 
 

¶How are the students placed in classrooms?    
Students are assigned to a Learning Community (LC), typically 
consisting of four teachers responsible for each of the content 
areas: language arts, social studies, math, and science. Each LC 
is balanced with children needing a variety of instructional 
services which include: gifted/talented, special education, 
Advanced Math, English Language Learners (ELL) and Section 
504. Also, we make every attempt to evenly distribute students 
from each of our feeder elementary schools and ñnew to the 
districtò students. 
 

ω May parents request specific teachers or Learning 
Communities?    
We spend a great deal of time reviewing every childôs 
educational records and meet with fourth grade teachers at 
each elementary school to learn about your child. We try very 
hard to match your childôs educational needs with our teachersô 
instructional styles. You may hear information from neighbors 
and friends recommending specific teachers. However, we feel 
we can best match teaching and learning styles with our careful 
placement criteria.  Parents may request their child be placed 
with a teacher an older sibling had while at Mitchell 
Intermediate. 
 

¶Can you explain ñloopingò?    
Our students are assigned to an LC for fifth and sixth grade. 
The children will remain with the same teachers and 
approximately 75 or 100 classmates for fifth and sixth grade. 
This allows the teachers to begin the curriculum in sixth grade 
much sooner than normal because it usually takes at least 6-8 
weeks to complete beginning of the year literacy and math 
assessments. Teachers are able to bypass the evaluation time 
and begin teaching much sooner. This enables the teachers the 
opportunity to teach more of the curriculum and present 
innovative lessons they otherwise might not have time to teach. 
We feel this is an advantage to the teachers and the students. 
It has proven to be very successful for 24 years. In addition, 
the relationship between the teacher and the child is one of the 
most indicative indicators of a studentôs success. Our goal is to 
ensure every child feels comfortable and confident before 
transitioning to junior high school.  
 

¶ How are Gifted and Talented children placed in classes?  
Identified GT students are placed in every LC. Each child will be 
served based on their area of eligibility. While not every child in 
the class may be GT-identified, those who are, will have a 
differentiated curriculum. Math is accelerated while the other 
content areas are enriched and offer more depth and 
complexity. The Texas Performance Standards Project (TPSP) is 
used to enrich the grade level curriculum. Parents my be unsure 
whether their child should be screened for the GT Program. We 
highly encourage you to have your child tested prior to 
intermediate school if you and his/her teachers recommend 
consideration. Testing is offered in June. Nomination forms are 
available at every school until the end of April. Parents must 
nominate their child at their current elementary school. 
 

¶ Can my child take advanced math if they arenôt 
identified gifted/talented?    Students identified gifted/talented  
in math are placed in the program. Math is the only area that 
is accelerated, so specific criteria must be met. Because 
students wonôt take the Advanced Math Placement test at 
the end of 4th grade due to school closures, parents will be 
informed at a later date if the test is going to be 
administered. Because our math teachers have a variety of 
learners in their class, they can easily meet the needs of 
children who excel in various aspects of the math 

curriculum. We donôt feel it is detrimental at this time not to 
have Advanced Math placement test data.  
 

¶How many children are in each classroom?    
Conroe ISD allocates, in most cases, an average of 26 students 
in each fifth and sixth grade homeroom. 
 

Å Do Mitchell students ñdress outò for Physical Education? 
Our students will attend PE every other day for 45 minutes. Our 
students do not dress out for PE; they participate in PE activities 
in their daily school clothing. Therefore, it is important that 
students are dressed to be able to participate in rigorous, 
physical activities. Students also have daily recess time for 
approximately fifteen minutes. 
 

¶May my child have a cell phone/airpods/Smartwatch at 
Mitchell?    
Cell phones really are unnecessary since staff members or the 
school nurse are always accessible to phone parents if a child 
becomes ill or if an emergency arises. On the rare occasion 
when a student may need to clarify dismissal routines, they can 
use the phone in the front office. Though they arenôt necessary, 
your child may bring a cell phone but it must remain turned off 
at all times between 7:45 AM-4:15 PM and in the childôs locker. 
Smart watches are nearly identical to cell phones and are to be 
kept in lockers during the school day. Consequences for non-
compliance will be enforced. 
 

Å How can students make a fine arts decision if they are 
unfamiliar with the programs?     
All fourth graders will be introduced to Fine Arts options via 
online information created by the Mitchell fine arts teachers. 
Fourth grade parents and students will complete an online 
survey to indicate preferences. However, fourth graders have 
until August 21 to finalize their decision. Fifth graders will 
attend the class of their choice on the second day of school. 
Once a child makes a fine arts choice, they will remain in that 
class all year.  
 

¶If my child attended a Conroe ISD elementary school, do I 
need to enroll him/her at Mitchell?    
No, every childôs records will be sent from their elementary 
school to Mitchell. However, you will need to update information 
on the electronic registration InfoSnap form to ensure 
emergency contact numbers are updated. That form is emailed 
around the first of August.  
 

¶Can a sixth grader enroll in band or orchestra if they took 
art/music in the fifth grade?    
Sixth grade band or orchestra is a second year, continuing 
course that follows the fifth grade beginner course. A new sixth 
grade student will not receive regular instruction apart from the 
second year students; therefore private lessons would be 
required over the summer to be prepared. McCullough does not 
offer a beginner band or orchestra program. Therefore. the only 
beginning instruction in band or orchestra would occur in 5th 
grade. If your child is interested in learning how to play an 
instrument, 5th grade is the ideal time to enroll in band or 
orchestra.  
 

¶Is there a specific dress code?     
Details will be included in the ñMitchell Student/Parent 
Handbookò that can be found on our Mitchell website. However, 
for parents wanting to purchase school clothes over the 
summer, here are a few items that are not permitted: tank 
tops/spaghetti straps, short shorts/skirts-they should be at 
least mid-thigh to the knee in length, sandals without back 
straps or flip flops, inappropriate/obscene messages on t-shirts, 
graphic/violent images on clothing, yoga-style leggings with 
short tops, and cosmetics. 
 

 How do I find information about my childôs 
bus number and the bus arrival and 
departure time?    Visit the following website 
and follow the online directions prior to the first day of 
school: 
  
http://www.conroeisd.net/transportation/ 
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aŀƪƛƴƎ ŀ {ƳƻƻǘƘ ¢Ǌŀƴǎƛǝƻƴ 

     aŀƴȅ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŦŜŜƭ ŀ ƭƛǧƭŜ ŀƴȄƛƻǳǎ ǿƘŜƴ ǘƘŜȅ ǘǊŀƴǎƛǝƻƴ ǘƻ ŀ ƴŜǿ 
ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ wŜŀǎǎǳǊŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǘΩǎ ƴƻǊƳŀƭ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ŎƻƴŎŜǊƴǎ ŀōƻǳǘΥ 

¶ CǊƛŜƴŘǎƘƛǇǎ-¸ƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ Ƴŀȅ ōŜ ŎƻƴŎŜǊƴŜŘ ŀōƻǳǘ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ƴŜǿ 
ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎ ŀƴŘ ōŜƛƴƎ ǎŜǇŀǊŀǘŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ ƻƭŘ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜƛǊ 
ŜƭŜƳŜƴǘŀǊȅ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ aƻǎǘ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ Řƻ ǾŜǊȅ ǿŜƭƭ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ƴŜǿ 
ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎΦ wŜƳƛƴŘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ ǿƻƴΩǘ ōŜ ǘƘŜ ƻƴƭȅ ƴŜǿ ƪƛŘ ŀǘ 
ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ 9ǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ƛƴ ƘƛǎκƘŜǊ ƎǊŀŘŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƴŜǿΦ ²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ŦƻǳǊ 
ŜƭŜƳŜƴǘŀǊȅ ŦŜŜŘŜǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭǎ ǘƘŀǘ ŀƭƭ ŎƻƳŜ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŬǊǎǘ 
ǝƳŜ ŀƴŘ ƴŜǿ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƳƻǾƛƴƎ ƛƴ ŦǊƻƳ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǇƭŀŎŜǎΦ  9ǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ƛǎ 
ŀ ōǊŀƴŘ ƴŜǿ aƛǘŎƘŜƭƭ aǳǎǘŀƴƎΦ 

¶ /ŀƳǇǳǎ-aƛǘŎƘŜƭƭ Ƴŀȅ ǎŜŜƳ ƭŀǊƎŜǊ ǘƘŀƴ ǘƘŜ ŜƭŜƳŜƴǘŀǊȅ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΣ 
ōǳǘ ŜǾŜƴ ǘƘƻǳƎƘ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƛǘǎŜƭŦ Ƴŀȅ ōŜ ƭŀǊƎŜǊΣ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ 
ŀǎǎƛƎƴŜŘ ǘƻ ŀ [ŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ƛƴ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƘŜκǎƘŜ ǿƛƭƭ ǎǘŀȅ ƛƴ ƻƴŜ 
Ƙŀƭƭǿŀȅ όŜȄŎŜǇǘ ŦƻǊ CƛƴŜ !ǊǘǎκtΦ9ΦΣ ŀƴŘ ƭǳƴŎƘύΣ ǿƛǘƘ ƻƴƭȅ ǘƘǊŜŜ ƻǊ 
ŦƻǳǊ ƘƻƳŜǊƻƻƳǎΦ  

¶ [ƻŎƪŜǊǎ-¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ŬǊǎǘ ǝƳŜ Ƴŀƴȅ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǳǎŜ ƭƻŎƪŜǊǎΦ aƻǎǘ 
ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŀǊŜ ǾŜǊȅ ŜȄŎƛǘŜŘ ŀōƻǳǘ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ ŀ ƭƻŎƪŜǊΣ ōǳǘ ǎƻƳŜ Ƴŀȅ ōŜ 
ŦŜŜƭƛƴƎ ŀƴȄƛƻǳǎ ǘƘŀǘ ƘŜκǎƘŜ ǿƻƴΩǘ ōŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ƻǇŜƴ ƛǘΦ ¸ƻǳ ƳƛƎƘǘ 
ƘŀǾŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ǇǊŀŎǝŎŜ ƻƴ ŀ ŎƻƳōƛƴŀǝƻƴ ƭƻŎƪ ŀǘ ƘƻƳŜ ǘƻ ƎƛǾŜ 
ƘƛƳκƘŜǊ ŜȄǘǊŀ ŎƻƴŬŘŜƴŎŜΦ 

¶ ¢ŜŀŎƘŜǊǎ-aƻǎǘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƛƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ŦƻǳǊ [/ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎΦ 9ŀŎƘ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ 
Ƴŀȅ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ŘƛũŜǊŜƴǘ ǘŜŀŎƘƛƴƎ ǎǘȅƭŜΣ ōǳǘ ŀƭƭ ŀǊŜ ŜƭŜƳŜƴǘŀǊȅκ
ƛƴǘŜǊƳŜŘƛŀǘŜ ŎŜǊǝŬŜŘ ŀƴŘ ŎƘƛƭŘ-ŎŜƴǘŜǊŜŘΣ ƴƻǘ Ƨǳǎǘ ŎƻƴǘŜƴǘ-
ŦƻŎǳǎŜŘΦ hǳǊ Ǝƻŀƭ ƛǎ ŦƻǊ ŜŀŎƘ ŎƘƛƭŘ ǘƻ ŦŜŜƭ ŎƻƳŦƻǊǘŀōƭŜ ǿƛǘƘ ŜǾŜǊȅ 
ǎǘŀũ ƳŜƳōŜǊΦ 

 

²Ƙŀǘ Ŏŀƴ ȅƻǳ Řƻ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ǘƘŜ ǘǊŀƴǎƛǝƻƴ ŀ ǎƳƻƻǘƘ ƻƴŜΚ 

¶ DŜǘ LƴǾƻƭǾŜŘ-Wƻƛƴ ǘƘŜ t¢hΦ aŀƴȅ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ǘƘƛƴƪ ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜƴΩǘ 
ƴŜŜŘŜŘ ƻǊ ǿŀƴǘŜŘ ǿƘŜƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ƎŜǘ ƻƭŘŜǊΣ ōǳǘ ǘƘŀǘΩǎ ƴƻǘ 
ǘǊǳŜΦ 

¶ !ǊǊƛǾŀƭκ5ƛǎƳƛǎǎŀƭ-¢ŀƭƪ ŀōƻǳǘ Ƙƻǿ ǘƘŜȅ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƎŜǩƴƎ ǘƻ ŀƴŘ ŦǊƻƳ 
ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƴƻǿΦ  LŦ ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ƎƻƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǿŀƭƪ ƻǊ ōƛƪŜΣ ǇǊŀŎǝŎŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǊƻǳǘŜ 
ƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ǎǳƳƳŜǊ ƻƊŜƴ ǎƻ ǘƘŜȅ ǿƛƭƭ ŦŜŜƭ ŎƻƴŬŘŜƴǘ ƴŜȄǘ ȅŜŀǊΦ 

¶ [ƛǎǘŜƴ-[ƛǎǘŜƴ ŎŀǊŜŦǳƭƭȅ ŦƻǊ ǳƴǎǘŀǘŜŘ ŦŜŜƭƛƴƎǎΦ .Ŝ ǊŜŀŘȅ ǘƻ ǘŀƭƪ ǿƘŜƴ 
ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ Ƙŀǎ ǉǳŜǎǝƻƴǎ ƻǊ ŎƻƴŎŜǊƴǎΦ DƛǾŜ ȅƻǳǊ Ŧǳƭƭ ŀǧŜƴǝƻƴ 
ǿƘŜƴŜǾŜǊ ȅƻǳ ŎŀƴΦ  
     /ƘŀƴƎŜ Ŏŀƴ ǎŜŜƳ ǎŎŀǊȅΦ tŀǊŜƴǘǎ Ŏŀƴ ƘŜƭǇ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ōŜ 
ŜȄŎƛǘŜŘ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘƛǎ ƴŜǿ ŀŘǾŜƴǘǳǊŜ ƛŦ ǘƘŜȅ ŀǇǇǊƻŀŎƘ ƛǘ ǘƘŜ ǊƛƎƘǘ ǿŀȅΦ  
IŜƭǇ ǘƻ ŜŀǎŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƻƴŎŜǊƴǎ ŀƴŘ ōŜ ǇǊŜǇŀǊŜŘ ŦƻǊ ŀ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ 
ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜΦ   

Helping Students Become Independent Learners 

     Intermediate school is a time when children are 
learning more responsibility. Responsible children 
do better in school and grow up to become 
productive, responsible adults. Here are some ways 
that you, as a parent, can help your child become 
more responsible. 

¶ Never do for a child what he/she can do for 
himself/herself (example: making lunches) 

¶ Make sure your child learns that actions have 
consequences 

¶ Let your child make choices such as whether to 
take art/music, band, or orchestra for their 
elective 

¶ Have your child use an alarm clock or set an 
alarm on their phone and have them assume 
the responsibility for getting up in the morning 

¶ Praise and encourage more than punishing 

¶ Let your child make mistakes 

¶ Admit your own mistakes when you make them 

¶ Review assignments, progress reports, report 
cards, and the student planner on a regular 
basis 

¶ While it is important to review Parent Access 
Center, encouraging your child to access their 
own Student Access Center puts the 
responsibility for their grades where it belongs-
on the child 

¶ Have a specific location in your home and set 
time to review school work and the student 
planner each evening 

  

Η 

Cool School Facts To Know  

¶ Mitchell Intermediate was named in honor of 

George P. Mitchell, founder of The 

Woodlands  

¶ Mitchell Intermediate opened in 1996  

¶ Mitchell Intermediate’s mascot is the mustang 

¶ Mitchell Intermediate’s school colors are teal 

and white  

¶ Mitchell Intermediate’s motto is “A True 

Learning Community” 

¶ Mitchell Intermediate teachers and staff 

members have a combined total of more 

than 1,500 years of experience! WOW!  

MITCHELL INTERMEDIATE 
ALMA MATER 

HAIL MITCHELL MUSTANGS, 
HAIL THE TEAL AND WHITE. 

YOU WILL PREPARE US 
FOR A FUTURE SO BRIGHT. 

HAIL TO OUR SCHOOL, 
WE'LL ALWAYS STAND BY YOU. 

TO MITCHELL MUSTANGS, 
WE WILL ALWAYS BE TRUE. 



 

Mitchell Fine Arts Options-5th Grade 
  

 Fifth graders at Mitchell Intermediate will have several choices for their fine 
arts class. We are fortunate that the Conroe ISD is a huge supporter of the fine arts 
and that every child attends the fine arts option they select daily for 45 minutes. 
Every child will make a selection that will last for the entire school year. We 
encourage you to carefully read the òFine Artsó information as the options are 
completely different than when your child attended 4th grade. Fifth graders have 
the option of the following choices: 

 

§ Art/Music (alternates each quarter) 

     or 

§ Band 

     or 

§ Orchestra 
 

 A more detailed description about each choice is included in the Mitchell 
Fine Arts brochure. Future Mitchell Mustangs interested in band or orchestra will 
be evaluated thru a process that will be determined at a later date. 

 In order for us to plan for the 2020-2021 school year, we need to know 
which class your child prefers. That will be indicated on the Fine Arts survey. 

 This past school year, we implemented a new schedule to allow students to 
choose a preferred option and to better prepare students for the elective 
transition to McCullough. As a sixth grader, your child may have four choices based 
on student interest levels and space availability. These sixth grade choices could 
impact what your fifth grader chooses. Options for sixth graders for the 2020-2021 
school year include: 
 

§ Art/Music  

§ Band 

§ Choir 

§ Orchestra 

  

 Any fifth grader, regardless of their Fine Arts choice, may participate in the 
Mixed Choir. Mixed Choir rehearsals will be held on Monday and Wednesday from 
7:45-8:30 AM. Your child also has the opportunity to audition for the Mitchell 
Chorale. Rehearsal for the Mitchell Chorale will be on Tuesday and Thursday from 
7:45-8:30 AM. Students will need to have transportation to and from rehearsals. 

Email Addresses 
 

Principal 
Paula Klapesky 

pklapesky@conroeisd.net 
 

 
5th Grade Counselor 

Marianne Mote 
mmote@conroeisd.net 

2020-2021 Conroe ISD Calendar 

 

   The 2020-2021 Conroe ISD Calendar 
can be accessed at: 
 

2020-2021 Conroe ISD School Calendar 
  

    The calendar can also be found on the 
Conroe ISD website under ñCalendarsò. 

mailto:pklapesky@conroeisd.net
mailto:jpmcclendon@conroeisd.net
mailto:trascoe@conroeisd.net
https://www.conroeisd.net/wp-content/uploads/2016/01/2020-2021-Calendar.pdf

